Medicare Works! 

Campaign Launch – Oct. 18

Key messages for provincial coalitions

These are some key messages you may want to include in your speaking notes for the October 18 cross-country launch of the campaign.

The news:
Citizens and organizations are building towards a large town hall meeting coming to <your province/town> as part of a nation-wide campaign.

You are announcing that <your town/province> has been chosen as one of 33 stops on a major cross-country rolling campaign to protect the public health system.

The main points

There is an emboldened attack on the public health system from private health companies that want to dismantle Medicare for their own profit.  And our national government is doing nothing to stop it.

· Dr. Brian Day, owner of the country's largest for-profit hospital that has been written up in British Columbia's media for two-tier healthcare and queue-jumping, has been elected president of the Canadian Medical Association.  Until his election, Dr. Profit (as he is known) has been the head of a for-profit health care industry lobby group.  Dr. Day is an avid campaigner and is trying to discredit the public system and promote privatization.

· Quebec's government has introduced legislation to bring in two-tier healthcare.

· Dr. Day's for-profit hospital and other corporations in British Columbia are violating the Canada Health Act and allowing the wealthy and those with private insurance plans to jump the queue.

· The BC Campbell government is pushing a privatization agenda through a major public initiative this fall.

· Other provinces are flirting with privatizing delivery of health care through public private partnerships (P3s) and private health clinics.

· The Harper government has been applauding the Quebec initiative and encouraging other provinces to follow suit.  It is doing nothing to uphold the Canada Health Act and stop queue-jumping.

· Health coalitions across the country are alarmed by the attack on the public health system.

· This is an attack by vested interests trying to erode public support for Medicare in order to open up the system for their own profit-making.

BUT,
Medicare Works

 Study after study shows it is the most equitable and efficient way to provide the most health care to the most people. We are proud of this achievement. But we know it needs some work. Health coalitions and public health care advocates have fought these same forces when they de-funded our health system and caused waiting list backlogs. We won the re-investment in public health care. Now we need to stop it from being privatized.

two-Tier would make doctor shortages and wait times worse
Privatization will increase wait times for most, because it will take doctors out of rural communities and out of public hospitals and clinics to provide unnecessary care for wealthy queue-jumpers. It doesn't improve supply of doctors, nurses and health professionals. It siphons them away from the public system. We need less privatization not more.

Medicare is good for the economy

Public Medicare costs less than private health care. That's why in the US per person the private health system costs double our costs in Canada. And for all those resources, 45 million people have no coverage. High cost of health insurance has led companies to cut pension benefits for millions of American working families. Health care is a leading cause of strikes. And companies, like car and steel plants, have much higher labour costs due to the high costs of health benefits. Two-tier health care will damage Canada's economy.

Medicare is sustainable, if we keep it public and stop privatization

To listen to the privatizers, you would think that public health care is in crisis. The reality is that cost for public health care has not grown as a proportion of our economy (GDP) in decades. In contrast, in the United States, the world's most privatized health system, health insurance is running at about 14% inflation. There has been much made of the proportion of the budget that is given over to healthcare, but this has grown entirely because tax cuts have shrunk the budget. It's like being the same-sized fish in a smaller pond.

There is no doubt that health care costs money – no matter whether you pay for it privately or publicly. But it is smarter, and cheaper, to pay publicly through taxes when we are well, than to have to find insurance or pay out of pocket when we are sick and least able to pay.

The fastest growing costs in the health system are private for-profit companies. Drugs, medical equipment and supplies - the areas dominated by for-profit companies - are eating up a growing chunk of our health budgets. And private clinics and hospitals cost more than public non-profit services. We need less privatization not more.

It is time to expand Medicare – not to shrink it

We need to include coverage for drugs and homecare across the country. We are already paying out of pocket for these services. It would be cheaper to set up national pharmacare. This was agreed at the last first ministers' conference but the Harper government is not moving forward on it.

It's time for Canadians to stand up for Public Medicare

We can protect and improve the public health system. We have done it before and we will do it again. The Harper government has no mandate to promote privatization. And all political parties need to speak out to protect it. We are calling on Canadians to bring their ideas and their passion for public health care to our townhall meetings to talk about what we can do to protect and extend this vital public service - and the economic and social gains it has meant for millions of Canadians.

HERE ARE 7 WAYS TO MAKE OUR PUBLIC SYSTEM BETTER

· Recruit and retain more health care professionals in the public system.  Doctors should be banned from working both systems – this leads to longer wait times in the public system.

· Fix wait time problems within the public system.  Manage wait lists better.  Boost capacity by strengthening services in existing hospitals and building more innovative public hospitals and clinics. 

· Extend Medicare to include prescription drugs.  This would deliver savings to provincial governments and deliver safe and cost-effective drug therapies to more Canadians. 

· Stop contracting out hospital support services.  Keeping them public is key to healthier patients and cleaner facilities. 

· Improve the overall structure of health care delivery.  Let’s reform front-line health care, deliver more public homecare, and create more public community health and long-term care facilities.  

· Keep people healthy in the first place.  Reduce poverty, poor nutrition and other “social determinants” of ill-health.  

· Enforce the Canada Health Act and stop two-tier health care.  Build on the successes of public health insurance programs and not-for-profit delivery. Two-tier care takes money away from patients and turns it into profits.

 

 

 

